
Education Newsletter

Hello all,

I would like to open this newsletter saying how glad we 
all are to hear that Kevin Nayda has returned home 
after his very, very scary recent health hiccup. Hope to 
see you back at the club soon.

Kevin’s experience has brought home to many of us 
just how important it is to aware of how to perform 
CPR and to be aware of where the defibrillators are 
situated in the district.

On the subject of health is is great to see that many 
Probus members have completed the Mental Health 
First Aid Course. Any members still wishing to take up 
this Training offer, please please contact Bev Seeney 
at  rogerbevseeney@bigpond.com

Further on the subject of health:

Jan Bowen at Denmark Antiques is hosting 2 fund 
raisers - high tea - towards   a radiation machine in 
Albany ....  to be held on the 10th September. 
2 sessions - 10.00 am - 12.30 pm and 1.30- 4 pm.  
The cost is $30   and will held at the antique shop in 
Denmark.   There will be   a mini auction towards the 
end of each high tea. This fundraiser is an important  
event in the efforts to raise funds to enable a radiation 
machine for country cancer patients to be available in 
Albany.
Please phone Jan on 9848 2455 to secure a place 
at one of these wonderful events.

Remember that all this information contained in this 
newsletter can also be found on:
http://www.denmarkriverprobus.org.au

Carmel Stott  -   president
contact@denmarkriverprobus.org.au

Photo	of	the	latest	group	to	complete	the	MHFA	Training	
There	is	a	group	from	Probus	lurking	at	the	top	of	the	
ramp.	
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NEXT MEETING 
6th September 2017 
10h00 
Denmark Country Club 

Lunch =  Denmark Hotel 

August/September 

Birthdays

August September
20th Bev Farrall 5th   Peter Lumia
27th Kerry Clark 7th   Margaret Norcross

11th  Glenys Richards
21st   Alan Brooks
22nd  Trevor Morse

 

mailto:rogerbevseeney@bigpond.com
http://www.denmarkriverprobus.org.au
mailto:contact@denmarkriverprobus.org.au
mailto:rogerbevseeney@bigpond.com
http://www.denmarkriverprobus.org.au
mailto:contact@denmarkriverprobus.org.au


Chris Vogel: 

The Philosophical 
Cheesemaker was 
our guest speaker at 
our last meeting:

Chris grew up in 
Denmark on the property which his Father, a 
Swiss immigrant, purchased in the 60's. In 
1993 Chris purchased the dairy farm from his 
Dad and renamed the property Dellendale 
Farm.

In 1996 Chris worked in a Cheese Factory in 
Switzerland as a labourer, he went on to gain 
an apprenticeship followed by a Bachelor 
Degree in Dairy Science. Working in 7 factories 
over a 10year period gaining a broad 
experience in cheese making techniques.

In 2010 he returned to Dellendale Farm and 
started producing small batches of cheeses. 
Dellendale milk is sourced from their 
neighbours robotic dairy where the cows get to 
decide the times they are milked!, some cows 
visit up to 3 or 4 times in a 24hour period. The 
main milking herd run and feed on Dellendale 
Farm close to the factory. Chris mentioned that 
the King Island creamery keeps 2 separate 
factories, one for Blue Cheese, the other for all 
other cheeses to make sure there is no cross 
contamination from the spores, he ruined his 
own production of soft cheese one year by not 
taking enough care.

Cheese contains many types of fat and the 
balance can be down to the type of pastures 
and weather conditions in a year.

The samples of cheeses that Chris bought 
along went down beautifully as dessert after 
our lovely French orientated lunch.

Walking Group

Held on the 4th Tuesday of the month.
9 am, Tuesday, 25th July – The Karri 
Trai l . Meeting 9 am river-mouth 

footbridge. followed by coffee at Ravens and a 
return walk back to footbridge. Please contact Andy 
jag44@iinet.net.au 

Wine Appreciation Group

Our last meeting was celebrated as a 
modified pot luck dinner at Kaye and 
Harry’s. 
Photos can be viewed at   http:/
www.denmarkriverprobus.org.au/social/

wine.html
Next meeting The next meeting will be Thursday 
24th August, 5pm – 7pm, Morgan Richards     
Centre. The theme will be “Californian/American”. 
Bring a bottle to share between two, plus a plate of 
nibbles.
$3.00pp to cover cost of room hire

Fran’s” Coffee Morning

Met at Chilli Lime and Salt on the 
15th of August. It may have been wet 
and blustery outside but inside was 
fun of warmth and good cheer. Next 

months coffee morning will be 19th 
September 10.00am at 828 Cafe. All members 
invited.

Outings

Hail and rain did not deter the 
nine members who travelled to 
Mt Romance on the 16th. Rob 
learnt more than he ever 
w a n t e d t o k n o w a b o u t 

“Women’s Problems” 

Next outing  – Wednesday, 20th September. 
Thurlby Herb Farm 
It is proposed to meet at the carpark opposite the 
small IGA at 9 am, form a convoy (mud map will be 
provided) to visit highlights and tourist attractions on 
the way towards Walpole and lunch at the Herb 
Farm, with its attractions.
There will be ample opportunity on the way for walk 
trails, photos and socialising with each other and for 
those who want to carry on after lunch, the area 
boasts outstanding scenery. AND, of course, it's 
springtime in this glorious part of Australia.

BYO picnic, morning tea. BYO wine for lunch.

Plan to arrive 12.30 for lunch.

Quick Add   
To those of you that have an Accommodation 
business in/around Denmark.
The Riverside Website has facilities for you to 
advertise for free.
If you wish to do so then please email me, 
Peter Balding, your web address and I will 
arrange for it to be added on.
My email is ..   peter.balding2@outlook.com
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The IRONY of it! Ralph’s Say 
      

Something for seniors to do to keep those 
"aging" grey cells active!  
 
1. Johnny’s mother had three children. The first 
child was named April. The second child was 
named May.  
..What was the third child's name?  
 
 2. There is a clerk at the butcher shop, he is 
five feet ten inches tall and he wears size 13 
sneakers  
. ..What does he weigh?  
 
3. Before Mt. Everest was discovered,  
.... what was the highest mountain in the world?  

4. How much dirt is there in a hole  
..that measures two feet by three feet by four 
feet?  
 
5. What word in the English language  
..is always spelled incorrectly?  

6. Billy was born on December 28th, yet his 
birthday is always in the summer.  
...How is this possible? 

7. In California, you cannot take a picture of a 
man with a wooden leg.  
..Why not?  

8. If you were running a race,  
..and you passed the person in 2nd place, what 
place would you be in now?  
 
Here are the 
Answers 

1. Johnny, of course 
2. Meat.  
3. Mt.  Everest; it just wasn’t discovered yet. 
[You're not very good at this are you?]  
4. There is no dirt in a hole.  
5. Incorrectly 
6. Billy lives in the Southern Hemisphere 
7. You can't take pictures with a wooden leg. 
You need a camera to take pictures. 
8,You would be in 2nd. Well, you passed the 
person in second place, not first.  

 Kevin’s 
funnies


